MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF SANDY CREEK
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CALL TO ORDER:

Supervisor Nancy Ridgeway called this special meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the Agreement of Municipal Cooperation for Water Supply between the Town of Sandy Creek and the Village of Sandy Creek for Water District #2.  Supervisor Ridgeway introduced those in attendance.
Dustin Clark of Barton & Loguidice began by discussing the term of the agreement.  The loan will be for 38 years from closing with the USDA-RD.  The proposed agreement will be in effect for 40 years with automatic renewal every 5 years.  The Water District and the Village shall review the agreement every 2 years.  Village of Sandy Creek Attorney Mark Gebo stated that this is a typical term of agreement and agreed that it should be reviewed every 2 years.  All were in agreement with the terms.

Next, the rate that the Village will charge the Water District was discussed.  Charges will be based on 4 master meters at the connections.  Unaccounted for water will be billed.  The Town will have a water district fund for this purpose.  Mr. Clark asked the Village to consider charging $5.00 per thousand gallons of water.  Attorney Gebo stated that village law suggests that a profit should be made when selling water to an outside user.  Attorney-for-the-Town Allison Nelson stated that this is a bulk sale agreement and billing by master meter will mean less administrative work for the Village.  Town resident Lorraine Lautenbacher commented that the improvement of the antiquated system in this district should be positive for everyone involved, making the area a more desirable place to live.  She does not want to see the water rate start out on the high end as the cost of living is a factor in this area and she would like people to be able to afford to stay here.
Village Clerk/Treasurer Jill Mattison questioned whether it is legal for the water district to pay a late fee as suggested in section 3.5.  Section 3.7 was discussed.  Attorney Gebo would like to see a definition of sufficient pressure.  Engineers Jack Dodson and Dustin Clark will research this.  In section 3.8 in was suggested that the billing period be defined.  It is understood that it will be a six month billing period as it is in the Village now.  Fire flow charges were discussed.  Section 10.7 was discussed regarding liability insurance.  The Town may also need to add the Village as an additional insured on its liability insurance.  The cost of that was questioned.  The Village’s physical address and mailing address will both be added to the Notices section 16.1.
Items still needing work included the water rate, the late charge, the pressure definition, and the fire flow issue.

Everett Miller commented that the Village and Town need to work together and hopes the Village will carefully consider the rate it must charge the water district.              
On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Kevin Halsey and carried unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Tammy L. Miller, RMC
Town Clerk
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